
1 

 

Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act (AODA) Committee  
Summary: June 4, 2010 
 

MEETING SUMMARY 

1. Welcome & Minutes Approval 
Njeri Damali Campbell welcomed members and facilitated a check-in. 

 
2. Approval of Minutes (April 16, 2010) 

Minutes approved.  
 
3. Presentation: Notification of Service Disruptions - Public Safety 

Following the report back by Nancy Simms (see April 16, 2010 minutes) Public Safety 
was invited to answer questions regarding the use of the Enbridge Notification System for 
Service Disruptions. The Enbridge Notification System (ENS) was originally purchased for 
critical incident situations only. The system has many capabilities, and in the future could 
be used for additional purposes. This would require additional resources. 

  
4. Presentation:  Accessibility Initiatives at Humber Libraries 

The adaptive technology services provided by Humber Libraries were presented.  Library 
Services for students with disabilities are online: 
http://library.humber.ca/services/disabilities.php. 

 
5. Arising from the April 16th meeting 
 

Follow-up with Guelph-Humber regarding AODA policy upload and link to the Humber 
website 
The University of Guelph-Humber’s AODA page is live, and links to Humber’s AODA page. 

 
Create Humber TV ad and Rolling Banner to alert Humber Community of the AODA policy 
Humber TV ad is in development, and may include audio to increase accessibility. 

 
Follow up with Client Services department on the replacement of the TTY system 
Client Services will be meeting over the summer to discuss the status of the TTY system.  

 
Follow up with Humber and Guelph-Humber Financial Aid regarding accessible services 
to students with disabilities.  
Financial Service indicated that employees in this department assist students who 
require support to fill in their forms. Due to confidentiality, there are some areas in the 
form that may not be completed by a Humber employee.  

 
6. New Business 

Colleen Reinsborough reported two successes regarding increasing accessibility of 
Humber buildings. An employee brought to the College’s attention that the elevator in the 
new Athletics centre is not accessible, nor does the door to the LinX Pub have a push-
button. Humber Athletics, Campus Services and Facilities Management are addressing 
these concerns. 

 
7. Next Meeting: September 24th, 2010, 9:00 – 11:00am 
 
8. Wrap-Up 
 
9. The meeting adjourned at 10:50am. 
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